

## Community Board No. 2

43-22 50th Street, 2nd Floor Woodside, New York 11377 (718) 533-8773 Fax (718-533-8777 Email qn02@cb.nyc.gov www.nyc.gov/queenscb2

Morry Galonoy Chairperson Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

June 28, 2022

Nicole Garcia Queens Borough Commissioner NYC Department of Transportation 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285 Kew Gardens, New York 11484

RE: Letter of Acknowledgment - IS 125 Area Improvements - Capital Project

Dear Commissioner Garcia:

At the October 5, 2021 Transportation Committee Meeting the DOT and DDC presented recommendations on the following intersections due to their proximity to nearby schools (as included in list below). The Transportation Committee did not raise any objections to the proposed changes at these locations.

Intersection of 48<sup>th</sup> Avenue and 45<sup>th</sup> Street Intersection of 48<sup>th</sup> Avenue and 46<sup>th</sup> Street Intersection of 48<sup>th</sup> Avenue and 47<sup>th</sup> Street

Please contact CB 2 if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

DMK/mag

Cc:

Morry Galonoy, Chairperson, Community Board 2 Sheila Lewandowski, Chair, Transportation Committee Thomas Mituzas, Co-Chair Transportation Committee Gretha Suarez, NYC Department of Transportation

DOT Safe Routes to School - IS 125